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Just like Taylor, ANA-NY has eras! The 
leader of our Advocacy Era has been our 
out-going President, Dr. Marilyn Dollinger. 
Under President Dollinger’s leadership 
ANA-NY has held in-person and grassroots 
advocacy days with our state legislators 
leading to the passing of the Safe Staffing, 
Ban on Flavored Tobacco, and Simulation 
in Nursing Education laws; additionally, 
we now have our very first ANA-NY ini-

tiated two-house bill. She proposed and 
helped launch the ANA-NY Political Action 
Committee (ANA-NY PAC). She has initi-
ated and shepherded five Special Interest 
Groups (SIGS) developed around member 
suggested topics; a monthly meeting with 
our Organizational Affiliates (OAs) around 
legislative issues; and, picking up from our 
2023 conference theme, a Health Equity 
Task Force. Although she will be greatly 

missed as our Board President, we know 
that Dr. Dollinger will continue to be an 
active and engaged member of ANA-NY. 
Please join me in thanking her for her vi-
sion and innovation for ANA-NY.

I look forward to continuing the work of 
Dr. Dollinger and can’t wait to see what our 
next era brings – and no tortured EDs! n

Legislative Update
Authors: Amy Kellogg and Caiti Anderson

Thursday, June 6, was the last scheduled day 
of New York’s 2024 legislative session, but we 
went into overtime. The Senate completed 
their business on Friday, June 7 around 8:30 
p.m. while the Assembly worked through 
the night and completed their work just af-
ter 7:00 a.m. Saturday, June 8. 

The legislative session in Albany is 
normally measured in two phases: bud-
get time, which runs until sometime 
around the April 1 budget deadline, and 
post-budget, which runs from then un-
til the end of the session. Traditionally, 
the post-budget phase lasts about eight 
weeks. However, this year’s post-budget 
phase was truncated because of a late 
State budget and a late observance of the 
Passover holiday, which significantly im-
pacted how the session concluded.  The 
normal eight-week end of session period 
was only five weeks, making it difficult to 
garner momentum for the large-scale leg-
islative priorities that we tend to see at the 
end of a legislative session.

As you may recall from the newslet-
ter earlier this year, we were very closely 
monitoring the state budget process as it 

contained numerous legislative priorities 
for ANA-NY. One such budget priority was 
the extension of the Nurse Practitioner 
Modernization Act, which was set to sun-
set on April 1, 2024. Once it became clear 
that the budget was going to be delayed, 
standalone legislation as introduced and 
passed to extend the Nurse Practitioner 
Modernization Act to April 1, 2026. We 
will continue to work with the Nurse Prac-
titioners to support their push to make 
the Act permanent.

The final budget also contained lan-
guage that strengthens the enforcement 
authority of the Office of Cannabis Man-
agement to expedite the closure of unli-
censed businesses selling cannabis ille-
gally. As we have mentioned in the past, 
ANA-NY is part of Tobacco Free New York, 
a coalition advocacy group dedicated to 
fighting against tobacco use in the state. 
The coalition strongly supported this pro-
posal, as well as standalone legislation 
that would expand enforcement actions 
against entities selling illegal flavored va-
por products. Although this standalone 
legislation did not pass this year, it will 

continue to be a priority in 2025.
A few other budget priorities that had 

been included in the Governor’s budget 
proposal also did not make the final bud-
get. One such proposal was to add New 
York to the Interstate Nurse Licensure 
Compact, which ANA-NY strongly sup-
ported. While the Nurse Licensure Com-
pact was not included in the final budget, 
we are still working on this issue as stand-
alone legislation. 

Once the budget was concluded, we 
pivoted immediately to the last few weeks 
of the 2024 legislative session. We suc-
cessfully achieved majority-sponsorship 
in both houses for legislation that would 
require hospitals to have a registered 
professional nurse as a sitting and voting 
member of the governing entity respon-
sible for developing a hospital’s strategic 
plan, structure, systems, policies and pro-
grams. The bill, S9187, sponsored by Sen-
ator Lea Webb, and A10320, sponsored 
by Assemblymember Karines Reyes, will 
be one of our main legislative priorities 
in the next legislative session, and we are 
working now to build a coalition of sup-
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